











Budget Season
Successes and Major
Wins for District 2

#TeamCalloway has secured several significant
victories during this year’s budget season,
resulting in major benefits for the residents of
District 2 and the entire City of Detroit. Here's a
recap of the key accomplishments:

Property Tax Decrease

#TeamCalloway successfully advocated for a
three-mill property tax decrease, cffective
July 1, 2025. This decrease adds to the one-mill
reductions already secured for July 1, 2023 and
July 1, 2024, totaling a five-mill (17%)
decrease over three years. This reduction will
directly impact Detroiters' tax bills, providing
much-needed relief without compromising city
services. The savings will be reflected in your
August tax bill.

Introducing Rx Kids to Support Families

In a major win for families, #TeamCalloway
gained the commitment of the Detroit Health
Department to prepare for the rollout of Rx
Kids in the 2026-2027 fiscal year. Rx Kids is
an innovative program that combines
government funds and private foundation grants
to provide a financial safety net for families
during the first year of a child’s life. Before the
child’s birth, the mother receives $1,500 to
cover expenses, and after the child’s birth, she
receives $500 per month for the first year. This
initiative is designed to reduce financial burdens
on new parents and help combat child poverty.
Rx Kids will be available to Detroit families
starting next year, thanks to the efforts of
#TeamCalloway and the Detroit Health
Department.

Protecting Children: Lead-Based Paint
Program Refunded

One year ago, #TeamCalloway fought for a
$2.5 million program aimed at encapsulating
lead-based paint in rental properties to make
them safer for children. Unfortunately, much of
the appropriated funds went unused, putting the
program at risk of defunding. #TeamCalloway
stood firm, advocating for the re-funding of the
program to protect Detroit’s children. As a
result, $300,000 will be spent by June 30, 2025,
and a fresh appropriation of $2.2 million was
secured to continue the program into the next
fiscal year. This is a major victory for child
safety in Detroit.

ARPA Funds Allocated for District 2
#TeamCalloway also helped secure over $9
million in ARPA funds, which have been
distributed equally among the nine members of
City Council. These funds will be used to
support projects that directly improve the
quality of life for residents in District 2.
#TeamCalloway is committed to working with
the Duggan Administration to ensure these
funds are used to benefit the community.

These successes demonstrate #TeamCalloway’s
dedication to making real, lasting improvements
for the people of District 2. With continued
support from the community, we will keep
fighting for progress and positive change.





































